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Dear Parents/Carers,

Friends of Whitehouse

The Friends would like to thank all those who came to our family fun night on Wednesday 4th July. We had a fantastic evening and a huge “Thank You” to everyone who helped to make the event a great success! The monies raised by the Friends usually pay for the extras that our children receive and additional activities. We are very pleased to welcome new members and our next AGM will be held on 28th September in school.
Special Visitor
We were very fortunate to have a special visitor into school talking to the children about how to overcome difficulties. I think we have adopted his saying ‘If Stu can do it, you can do it’. Your child may have already told you about him. If you want to be inspired, take a look at the evening gazette webpage: https://www.gazettelive.co.uk/news/teesside-news/would-call-myself-superhuman-no-11647878
Cultural Studies Week

During the week, Monday 10th September-Friday 14th September, the children will be engaged in a cultural studies week and we thought it may be useful to let parents know which area of the UK the children were studying, should they want to start to find out about the place during the Summer holidays.
Reception – Wales, Y1 – North Yorkshire, Y2 – Northern Ireland, Y3 - Northumberland, Y4 – Cornwall, Y5 – Scotland, Y6 – Cumbria.
School Meals

School meals now cost £10.25 a week and half a term’s notice must be given to change over either to packed lunches or to school meals.
Packed Lunches
We encourage the children to have healthy food in their packed lunches and that the food is in appropriate containers which children can open themselves. We discourage any chocolate products in packed lunches and appreciate parents’ support in this.
School Uniform

The school has a uniform which we strongly promote our children to wear. It contributes to the high expectations of behaviour and attitude of the children. Plimsolls are required for indoors and sensible black school shoes for outdoors, not trainers. Please ensure all clothing is named, as it is easier to return lost items. We do not have any room for anything other than drawstring PE bags in the cloakrooms.
Children wearing jewellery is a potential hazard to the safety of all children in school. The school enjoys the support of parents with children not wearing jewellery. If your child has pierced ears we ask that earrings are taken out for the time that they will be in school. No jewellery will be worn in PE and staff will not assist children with the removal or wearing of any jewellery. If you are planning to have your child’s ears pierced then the beginning of the six weeks holiday is an ideal time to have them done so that you will be able to remove them for the start of school in September.

Children may want to wear a watch and this is promoted as it helps them to learn to tell the time. The children are not allowed to wear exotic hairstyles such as shaved/patterned or hair gel. Please let the children be children.
We have updated the uniform so that it reflects our unique, inclusive and creative school. The new uniform will consist of: Grey trousers, Blue tartan Skirt/Pinafore, Royal Blue V-neck Sweatshirt or Royal Blue V-neck Cardigan (Embroidered school logo and initials), Blue Shirt and tartan tie. The summer term uniform will consist of a royal blue gingham dress or blue polo top (embroidered school logo and initials) for hot weather. PE kit will be Light blue t-shirt(embroidered school logo and initials) and navy blue shorts.

Orders for the new uniform will be taken directly through two local uniform suppliers, Elizabeth’s Embroidery and Motive8.

The link for the suppliers are: 

www.elizabethsembroidery.com.uk  click SHOP and use password ……WHA 

and

https://www.motif8.co.uk/schools-html/primary-schools/whitehouse-primary.html

Attendance

Research shows that children achieve less, the more school absence they have. A child absent from school for two weeks each year means that the child misses the equivalent of two terms of education over their school life. Leave of absence for any reason will only be granted under exceptional circumstances. The school will take into consideration the context of any requests for leave of absence along with the pupil’s attainment and attendance. Children whose attendance raises concern will be referred to the school Parent Support Adviser and the Attendance and Exclusion service at Stockton Borough Council.

Those children who have achieved 100% attendance over the year have been given a reward and a certificate for their excellent efforts. Well done!
Parking

Parking passes for access to the school car park are available at the school office for anyone whose child has mobility difficulties. There is no other access to the car park for parents/carers except to collect children from after-school clubs, Tea Time Club and Breakfast club. Our school buses need clear access to the school car park. The Sainsburys supermarket has given permission for parents to use their car park and then walk the children to school. There is also parking available behind the Elmtree Shops to ‘Park and Stride’. It only takes a few minutes to walk from either of these parking areas and helps towards the reduction of traffic, the consideration towards the school’s neighbours and the safety of all our children. 

Safety in School

Please remember that children are not allowed on the outdoor play equipment before school or after school. They are only allowed on the equipment during supervised playtimes and lunchtimes.

Unfortunately our school has grown so much in terms of the number of children who attend school and the space around the building has not been able to grow at the same rate. This means that we have a greater number of parent/carers coming onto the school site to drop off and collect children in relatively small playgrounds. To ensure the children are dismissed safely,  parent/carers are to wait in the waiting area in each playground which will be marked in yellow. 
School now has CCTV around the building which is used for the safety and security of all visiting the site.

Review of the Year

It is amazing when you look back at an academic year with the children and staff and see how much we have been doing in school. The website gives a snapshot of all the activities and learning that has been going on: www.whitehousepri.org.uk  I hope that your child has enjoyed all that school has to offer and been able to shine in class, in sport, in music, in art, in friendships and gain awards/certificates of which there are many.
Thanks

On behalf of the staff, I would like to thank parents for their kind gifts and cards received at the end of term. Your children are a credit to themselves and to you. We are a happy and successful school due to the support we have from our parents.
Thanks also to staff and governors for their hard work and commitment for the last academic year.
We look forward to welcoming the children back to school on Tuesday 4th September 2018.
Best wishes for a lovely, sunny and restful Summer Holiday.

Mrs S Randle

Head Teacher

     WHITEHOUSE PRIMARY SCHOOL
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